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Fri-Mon, April 18 & 21 (Good Friday & Easter Monday) 

Mon-Fri, April 28-May 2 (IOWA Testing for JH & Elementary) 

Mon-Fri, April 28-May 2  -  Observation in EEC & HS is ok 



 
The Iowa Test is an achievement test used to assess student learning in reading, language, math, science,  
             and social studies.  
 
Kindergarten through 8th grade students will test Tuesday through Thursday, April 29, 30, and May 1,  
             from approx. 8:00 to 11:00 AM. 
 
Friday, May 2, will be used as a make-up test day. 
 
Please  refrain from making any morning appointment for your child on these days. 
 
Classroom observations on testing days for students K-8th should only be planned after lunch. 
 
A small snack will be provided each day. Students should bring a water bottle daily.  
 
Lunch will be served as usual. 
 

 

Test Taking Tips for Students (& Parents) 

Get a good night’s sleep. Being rested helps you think more clearly. 

Eat a healthy breakfast to sustain your energy. Avoid sugary goods that can give you’re a rush of energy  
              but will wear off quickly, leaving you feeling tired. 
 
Drink plenty of water. If possible, bring a bottle of water with your on test days. 

Listen carefully to your teacher’s directions. 

Pray for guidance. 

Give thanks to God for your abilities. 

Remember that God has a purpose and is with your always providing never-ending love and grace. 

















11th Grade Field Trip 

















April at a Glance . . . . 

 

4/17- Easter Celebration 

4/18- 4/21- Easter Holidays 

4/19- Rainbow Fish Day 

4/22- Earth Day 

 

 

 

April Music 

 

“Five Little Fish Swimming in the Sea” 

“Directions” 

“Cinco de Mayo” 

“Days of the Week” 

“Good News” 

“He is Risen” 

 

EARLY EDUCATION CENTER 





 
April 11 
May 9 



Dear Faith Family, 

As we round the corner and head for home this school year, it gets busy and the “process” of 
school might be becoming laborious. Life can prove difficult; family, blended family, extended 
family, work, health or financial struggles-or both. Does it ever feel like your life will not settle 
down?  If you have a minute, read Psalm 13:1-6 and use the suggestions David gives when 
finding himself in times of crisis. 

Keep Going 
 Psalm 13:1-6 
Nicky Gumbel 

 
David’s example suggests four things that you should continue to do during difficult times: 

Keep praying 
David continues to cry out to God, ‘Look on me and answer, O Lord my God. Give 
light to my eyes’ (v.3). He pours out his heart to God. Don’t give up praying even 
when God seems far away. 

Keep trusting 
‘But I trust in your unfailing love’ (v.5a). ‘I’ve thrown myself headlong into your 
arms’ (v.5a, MSG). It is relatively easy to have faith when things are going well, but 
the test of faith is when things do not appear to be going well. 

Keep rejoicing 
He does not rejoice in the trials, but in God’s salvation. He says, ‘my 
heart rejoices in your salvation’ (v.5b). ‘I’m celebrating your rescue’ (v.5b, MSG). 

Keep worshipping 
In spite of everything he has been through, David is able to see the goodness of God: ‘I 
will sing to the Lord, for he has been good to me’ (v.6). He remembers all that God has 
done for him. 

 
As you begin to praise and worship God, it brings perspective to your problems. Sometimes, I 
find it helpful to look back on my life and thank the Lord for bringing me through so many of 
my own personal struggles, disappointments and bereavements, and to remember how, through 
it all, ‘he has been good to me’ (v.6). 
Lord, I worship you today. Thank you for your goodness to me. For all the battles ahead, I trust 
in your unfailing love. 
 
 
Praying that the God of Peace be in all the pieces of your life, 
 
Amy Catlett, Chaplain 
 



THIS WEEK IN SPORTS 

 
Wednesday, March 26 

VARSITY BASEBALL @ HOME 
4:00 PM 



FFA Sponsor….. 

Mrs. Cierra Hines-Hacker 

chines@faithacademybellville.org 

FFA APRIL SCHEDULE 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Questions?  Email ywoods@faithacademybellville.org 



Throughout the year, you will find important               

announcements beyond this page that are worthy of 

remaining in the newsletter, for your convenience. 





From Ms. Guardia:  

 

The 5th grade class recently had the wonderful opportunity to visit San Felipe de Austin, the  
first colonial capital of Texas, and they wanted to share their thoughts with everyone about 
what they learned while visiting this incredible Texas Historical Commission site.  

From the 5th grade class:  

We all had an incredible time visiting San Felipe de Austin, the first colonial capital of Texas. 
Some of our favorite things that we learned included information about Stephen F. Austin’s 
first immigrant colony in Coahuila y Tejas (one of the newly established Mexican colonies un-
der the Mexican Constitution of 1824), the saga of the Runaway Scape of 1836, and what life 
was like for the Texian pioneers living in Colonial Texas. We would like to share our favorite 
facts with you!  

Kaitlyn McCready states “‘The Runaway Scrape’ was my favorite thing to learn about! I 
learned that the people had to burn their own town to the ground so that General Santa Anna 
and his army could not use anything. Sam Houston ordered the town to be burned.” Vivian 
Winch and Avery Sovereign also enjoyed learning about the Runaway Scrape, but thought that 
it was also very sad how they had to watch their homes be destroyed by the flames.  

Allysa Castillo said “my favorite part was learning about the ‘Texas Toothache Tree’, and how 
the citizens of San Felipe de Austin chewed on the leaves and bark of the tree when they had 
any mouth pain or toothaches. I also learned that the town did not have a dentist, so the local 
blacksmith had to yank their teeth out with a hook!”  

The students also had the opportunity to learn and to bake molasses cornbread in Miss Celia’s 
(a former slave who sued for her own freedom) kitchen. Celia’s case was held in San Felipe, 
and William Barrett Travis was her lawyer! Charlee Mayfield and Shelby Poulter both noted 
how impressed by Celia they were, and that it was fun learning to bake in her kitchen.  

Zeke Dorado and Alan Bartley enjoyed visiting the replica of the pioneer school, and learning 
how the older students (called the “monitors) helped to teach the younger students subjects 
like spelling and reading. While visiting the print shop, we got to see how newspapers and le-
gal documents were printed in the early 1800s. We saw replicas of William B. Travis’s letter 
from the Alamo, declaring “Victory, or Death!” Avery Fullen loved learning that our use of 
“upper case” and “lower case” came from how the larger and smaller print type letters were 
stored in “upper” or “lower” cases, with the larger letters in cases above the smaller ones.  

We all learned a lot about the colonial history of Texas, and the importance of San Felipe de 
Austin to our freedom and independence from Mexico. Long before Washington on the Brazos 
became the hub of Texas independence, San Felipe was already on the “road to the revolu-
tion!”  

The 5th grade class wants everyone to know they should make time to go out and visit San      
Felipe de Austin.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ms. Guardia’s 5th Grade Class at San Felipe de Austin 

 

 

 

The Bronze Statue of the Runaway Scrape 

L-R: Zeke Dorado, Avery Sovereign, Allysa Castillo, Gloria Velazquez, Shelby Poulter,          
Kaitlyn McCready, Charlee Mayfield, Alan Bartley, Avery Fullen, Vivian Winch, and Aimee 
Duplantis.  



 

 

Booster Club Meeting 

5:00P 

Bldg. 3 Devotions  Room 

 

 
 

MONDAY, April 14 

 

Monday,  may  5 

 

 













FACTS Family App 


